
~ VINTAGE NOTES 2017~

HARVEST 2O17:
The 2017 vintage was a 

welcome throwback to more 

classic vintage years after 

the previous five warm years. 

The winter was unusually 

cold and snowy. That 

extended into a cool spring, 

delaying bud break by a few 

weeks into April and bloom 

following suit in late June. The summer came dry 

and warm, for the most part, though we saw plenty 

of  grey skies due to smoke from fires in the north 

and east. Fortunately, the Willamette Valley was 

spared any effect from the smoke and may have 

even benefited from some 

protection from sunburn 

in the hottest part of  the 

summer. Set was very large, 

so judicious fruit thinning 

was required to maintain 

quality and control 

volume. Harvest began in 

late September and long 

mild days ensued. Cool 

nights kept acids brilliant and bits of  rain here and 

there ensured beautiful conditions for ripe, clean fruit 

with mature skin and seed tannin. Reminiscent of  

recent vintages--2010 and 2011--this vintage will be 

one to enjoy immediately and for the long term.


